[image: image1.png]


REPUBLIC OF NAMIBIA

PERMANENT MISSION OF THE REPUBLIC OF NAMIBIA TO THE UNITED NATIONS OFFICE AT GENEVA AND OTHER INTERNATIONAL ORGANISATIONS IN SWITZERLAND
         Tel:  + 41 22 7330220                                                                                      Chemin Louis Dunant,15

 Fax: + 41 22 734 4907
CH -1202, Geneva

           Email: info@missionofnamibia.ch 
Check Against Delivery

Statement by Namibia
UPR of Algeria
13th Session of the Human Rights Council Working Group on the 

Universal Periodic Review

29 May 2012
Madame President,

Namibia warmly welcomes H.E. Mr. Mourad Medelci, Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Algeria, and his delegation to the 13th Session of the Human Rights Council Working Group on the UPR. 
Namibia and Algeria enjoy good political and historic relations and continue to build their cooperation for mutual benefit. Namibia commends Algeria for ratifying core international human rights instruments, upholding the moratorium on the death penalty, their continued cooperation with the special procedures, as well as for their financial contributions to the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights. 

Namibia further commends Algeria for lifting the state of emergency following last year’s demonstrations in North Africa, and recommends that Algeria further strengthens laws and policies to protect the freedom of religion and belief, as well as the freedom of expression, association and assembly.

Madame President, Namibia recommends to Algeria to repeal laws that discriminate against women in order to strengthen gender equality and uphold women’s rights so that women can fully participate in the social, cultural, economic and political spheres of their society. 

Namibia takes note of Algeria’s active participation in the Human Rights Council, and recommends to Algeria to continue to support the Saharawi people of Western Sahara so that they can exercise their right to self-determination. Indeed, the world cannot remain silent, because the Saharawi people need the support of all nations to promote and protect their rights, and we commend Algeria in this regard.
I thank you Madame President.
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